
 

 

 

 

Rappahannock Valley Amateur Radio Club 
P.O. Box 1496, Fredericksburg, VA 22402-1496                       

         An American Radio Relay League Affiliated Club 

Fredericksburg, Virginia, January 2, 2018  

 

If you’ve ever wanted to learn about amateur radio and earn your license, your time has 

come.  The Rappahannock Valley Amateur Radio Club is again offering its Spring 

Technician Class. 

 

The course will begin Thursday, January 18, 2018 and will run for eight weeks.  Classes 

will meet each Thursday from 7:00pm to 9:00pm.  The final session on March 8, 2018 

will be the test for the Federal Communications Commission Amateur Technician Class 

License.   

 

Classes will be held in the medical office building of the Spotsylvania Regional Medical 

Center that is located in front of the main hospital. The address is 4604 Spotsylvania 

Parkway. The classrooms are on the first floor outside of the administrative offices. 

 

The course is free and the American Radio Relay League Ham Radio License Manual, 

the text for the course, will be available to students at cost of approximately $25.44.  

Students who pre-register, will find their manual waiting for them at the first class. 

 

To register or inquire about the course, send an e-mail to w4shs@arrl.net, 

kb4xf@arrl.net, or ak1e@arrl.net. The lead instructor will be Dr. Jack Cavanagh, 

KB4XF, assisted by other licensed members of the RVARC. 

 

The Rappahannock Valley Amateur Radio Club is a service club affiliated with the 

American Radio Relay League, the national association for amateur radio in the United 

States.  Today, with more than 160,000 members, ARRL is the largest organization of 

radio amateurs in the world.  The RVARC promotes amateur radio and supports many 

community events in the Fredericksburg area each year. 
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W4SHS@arrl.net 
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